Dear All,

 Your MP’s details can be found at: http://findyourmp.parliamemt.uk   
TUC has urged all trade unionists particularly pensioners to contact their MP and object to the change. There is information on its affect in the PSPC submission to Hutton and below is a model letter you may wish to use.
Dear  trustworthyMP,
I am writing to express my total opposition to the proposal by the Coalition Government to downgrade the indexing of occupational pensions RPI to CPI. You will be aware that over the last ten years the CPI registered an average 0.8% per year deficit as compared to the RPI. Over a period of time this becomes substantial: a ten year period would lower pensions by an estimated 8.4%. Obviously the main impact of this proposal will thus be eventually felt by the oldest pensioners who are often in greatest need. The Government has argued that the lower CPI indexation is more appropriate for pensioners. This is far from the truth. In March 2009 the Institute for Fiscal Studies calculated annual inflation as being -0.9% for the 30-39 age group and +7.1% for older pensioners.
This proposal directly reneges upon undertakings given before the election by all three political parties.
At a meeting held on 30 March 2010, Angela Eagle said on behalf of the Labour Party "Following the agreement for change reached with the unions in 2005, we are satisfied that public sector pensions are affordable, sustainable and fair. We have no plans to change the current index-linking arrangements." 
 In a letter dated 12 April 2010, Steve Webb said on behalf of the Liberal Democrats "We are very clear that all accrued rights should be honoured: a pension promise made should be a pension promise kept. Therefore we would not make any changes to pension rights that have already been built up. I have confirmed that I regard accrued index-linked rights as protected." 
In a letter dated 27 April 2010, Philip Hammond said on behalf of the Conservatives "Indexation of pensions in payment is an established part of pensions legislation. The Conservative Party has no plans to change the current index-linking of public sector pensions in payment. We agree with the view that the right to indexation of pensions already accrued is part of the accrued pension rights and those rights will be protected. Our proposed £50,000 cap on public sector pension rights accrued was always intended to be a real-terms cap and therefore will be subject to indexation to reflect inflation. It would make no sense to express a long-term cap on pensions in nominal terms."  My emphasis in bold.
These changes are not only dishonest but also involve a misrepresentation of the terms of many occupational pension schemes that the pensioners involved joined. I further note that Protocol 1, Article 1 of the 1998 Human Rights Act entitles me to peaceful enjoyment of my possessions and that courts have ruled that pensions are possessions and this applies both to pensions already in payment and also to accruals not yet in payment.  

I would be grateful if you could give me assurances that you will oppose these measures.
Yours ,

